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President  

Tom Gruber 
 

Hello FCM’s 

 

Here we are already approaching 

July 4th.  This is the time of year 

when the old timers would say 

“light off the fireworks and get 

ready to catch Albacore”.  Well, 

no Albacore for quite a few 

years.  Who knows why; water 

temps, lack of bait, water 

pollution or all of the above…  

We have Bluefin and Yellowfin 

starting to move in and the 

spotter planes are seeing a lot of 

fish.  Let’s hope they stick 

around for our Annual Lou 

Duchene Memorial Big Fish 

Tournament. 

 

I want to personally thank Rolly 

for securing the Red Sails 

Restaurant for the June meeting.  

I heard the speaker was very 

informative and both the general 

raffle and the jewelry raffle were 

once again a huge success.  

Thank you Ellie, Sharon and 

Denise for a great job!   

 

A huge Thank You to all of the 

club members that came out to 

Lindo Lakes and served lunch to 

all of those hungry families.  I 

was sorry I missed this event.  It 

is one of my favorite events and 

assisting the Optimist Club and 

DJ is a very rewarding 

experience. 

 

Our next event right before the 

Annual Lou Duchene Memorial 

Big Fish Tournament on August 

20th is the Shelter Island Pier 

Kids Fishing event on August 

13th.  Volunteers will be needed 

to set up the rods and keep track 

of the kids’ catches.   

 

Speaking of the Annual Lou 

Duchene Memorial Big Fish 

Tournament; it is fast 

approaching and the board has 

been hard at work to make it a 

huge success.  We still can use 

some assistance, so if you have 

some time to volunteer, please 

see Norm, Dennis or Rhonda at 

the meeting. 

 

This month’s speaker will be 

Capt. Ron Baker.  He will talk 

about local halibut fishing and 

inshore fishing.  As a special 

treat, I have Dennis and Eddie 

who will talk a little on Bluefin 

and Yellowtail fishing for private 

boaters.   

 

We are working on putting 

together a Rod and Reel Club 1 

½ day charter trip.  Please see me 

at the club meeting or give me a 

call.  It will be for club members 

“only”.  It will be a fun trip.  I 

will work on the boat as soon as I 

know what the interest is. 

 

Till next month, 

Tom 

760-741-6803 

Tomg4fishin@cox.net 

 

Picture of the Month 

 
Dennis Burlason with another 

Huge Calico… 9.26 lbs!! 

Lots of worthy fish this month, 

but how often do you get this?! 

 

 
VP 

Norm Campbell 

 

Hello FCMS,  

 

It has been an exciting few 

weeks!  Went out and chased the 

Bluefin … and I do mean chased. 

We found them out on the 371 

after steaming to the San 

Salvador Knoll. I had a feeling 
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they would be out at the Knoll 

and they actually went there a 

few weeks later. These Bluefin 

were moving, the birds had a 

hard time keeping up with them. 

Chad, from Hook-up Baits, was 

on the boat and we gave it a 

stellar attempt. We could see, 

and almost touch, these beauties; 

however, the Bluefin were 

content to just look at us and 

keep eating the micro baits they 

were chasing. I took the boat up 

to 30 knots to get ahead of them 

and turn on the school. All to no 

avail. It was an awesome trip 

though, and Chad posted some of 

our trip events on his website. 

The Minkie whale encounter... It 

was something amazing to see! 

 

On to San Diego Tuna Wars II, 

this is a Friends of Rollo event 

that happens yearly, all for 

charity. There were three 

boats/teams this year, with Paul 

Hebert on the Tribute, Dave 

Marciano on the Eclipse and 

Dave from Tuna.com on the 

Cortez.  If you remember last 

year, we lost to Paul's team by 

just a few pounds. This year was 

our year as we won the trophy 

and bragging rights!  The 

coveted jackets should arrive 

soon. The truth be told, the 

fishing was extremely tough. A 

total of two Bluefin were caught. 

The winning fish on the Eclipse 

came on the first cast of the day, 

the second twitch of the popper 

landed the winning Bluefin. The 

second fish was on the Cortez 

and over the radio reported as a 

40 pounder. I was skeptical as 

Dave C. was on the boat and 

known for, let’s just say, not 

always telling the truth.  As it 

turned out, our 30 pounder was 

the winner!  I did my best 

representing the Rod and Reel 

Club!  We ate some of the best 

boat food on the ocean, which 

was prepared by Chef Jason. We 

had a great time as we all know 

each other from prior years and 

it's more like a family trip. Let 

me know if you wish to fish next 

year and we will get you on a 

boat. Next year there will be four 

boats with T.J. Ott joining the 

program.  

 

The fish are out there in great 

numbers. Some of the largest in 

size to my memory. The big boys 

are well over 200lbs and there 

are a lot of them. As soon as they 

burn through the micro baits, 

they will look upon our sardines 

with a little more excitement. I 

have two, five day trips in July. 

July 5th through the 10th on the 

Independence and July 27th 

through August 2nd on the 

Searcher. Both of these trips are 

sponsored by Izorline and 

Turners, and again it's fishing 

with family as we all see each 

other every year. I'll tell you all 

how these trips went on the next 

newsletter.  

 

Our Big Fish Tournament is just 

around the corner and so is 

Make-a-Wish, exciting times 

ahead!  Until then, get out and 

put a bend in that rod...... 

 

Norm 

 

 

 
Weigh Master 

Curt Itogawa 

 

Our May tournament was the 

month long Yellowtail 

Tournament. If you missed the 

May meeting, you did not see 

Dennis Burlason receive the 

honor of winning the tournament 

with a 33 pound Yellowtail. His 

fish also won the International 

Yellowtail Derby, which earned 

him his weight in beer.  

The results of the May 

tournament are as follow: 

1st Place: Dennis Burlason, 33.0 

lbs. Yellowtail. (5 Men’s sport 

points) 

2nd Place: Ed Howerton, 25.7 

lbs. Yellowtail. (4 Men’s sport 

points) 

3rd Place: Tim Foote, 16.0 lbs. 

Yellowtail. (3 Men’s sport 

points) 

Our most recent tournament was 

the Triple “B” which was the last 

weekend of June.   Since I’m not 

in town, I will defer the results to 

Rolly and his report. 

So until the next weigh-in, stay 

safe and have fun. 

Curt Itogawa. 
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Tournament Master 

Rolly Lira 

 

Hello SDRRC members, 

 

The 2016 fishing season 

exploded with the huge Bluefin 

showing so close to home. The 

six packs & private boaters were 

doing most of the catching with 

the run and gun technique.   

 

In the past week, things have 

changed dramatically and for 

those of us that were not lucky 

enough to land one of those fish 

of a lifetime, the future is looking 

great.  Water temperatures, 

weather conditions and the 

showing of those 30 to 50 lb 

Yellowfin is great.  However, the 

real news is all of those beautiful 

kelp paddy's we've been seeing 

for weeks that were completely 

dry are now attracting quality 

size Yellowtail, Yellowfin tuna 

and the first catch of Dorado at 

the 182.  

 

Capt,Frank Brenha of the sport 

boat Producer not only caught 

the first Albacore this year, but 

reported seeing the first sighting 

of Wahoo!   So get out on the 

water and get some!  

 

As for the San Diego Rod & Reel 

Club, we held our monthly 

tournament…The Triple B 

Tournament.  This tournament 

targeted Bass, Barracuda & 

Bonita.  I was lucky enough to be 

invited to fish with my friend 

Daryl White on his boat, the 4 

D's.  We had a great game plan 

heading down to IB to hit the 

Sandies and we found them!  I 

personally caught & released 

over 20 -legal Sand Bass!!  We 

then headed to the Middle 

Grounds and down to South 

Island where we  were all hooked 

up on some log size Cudas.  

Daryl landed his, which weighed 

in a bit over 8 lbs - Nice!!!!!  We 

then headed up the west side of 

the islands, trolling up towards 

the Lower 9 where the green 

Rapala got hit by a nice Bony, 

but it didn't make it to the kill 

bag.  All in all, a great day of 

fishing.  The 4 D's took 1
st
 & 3

rd
.  

Rex Finney finished 2nd with a 

nice Calico and the only Bonita 

that was weighed in. 

 

Tournament Results:             

 

1st place:  Daryl White, 8.18 lb 

Barracuda & a 2.50 Sand Bass = 

10.68lbs. 

 

2nd place:  Rex Finney, 4.04 lb 

Calico & a 5.10lb Bonita = 

9.14lbs. 

 

3rd place: Rolly Lira, 2.15 lb 

Sand Bass. 

 

See you all July 7th at the Bali 

Hai club meeting. 

 

Until then, go get some! 

Rolly 

 

 
Big Fish Director 

Dennis Johnson 

 

Hello FCM’s, 

 

The Lou Duchene Memorial Big 

Fish Tournament is fast 

approaching.  The seminar on 

August 4
th

 will be here before 

you know it.  This year our guest 

speaker is Dave Hansen.  Dave is 

self-confessed fishing fool.  He 

operates his own Guide Service 

and is a Captain for hire.  You 

can hear him on Let’s Talk Hook 

Up every Sunday morning 

between 8-8:15am.   

 

Pepe and his crew will be serving 

up his awesome fish tacos for 

$1.00 each and the Bali Hai will 

be providing side dishes as well.  

So come hungry!! 

 

We made some changes this year 

to the tournament.   

 This year we have 

included in the entry fee a 

tournament t-shirt to 

every angler (previously 

only the Captain of the 

boat got the free t-shirt.    

 Also, banquet tickets will 

be sold separately.  We 

are offering a discounted 

price of $20.00 per 

person if you purchase 

your banquet tickets at 

the seminar.  After the 

http://2hullibheyw2cn7b246btgw1.wpengine.netdna-cdn.com/wp-content/uploads/sites/32/2009/06/sw071-98.jpg
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seminar, the banquet 

ticket price will be $30.00 

per person.  Kids 12 and 

younger will be $15.00.   

 We will be raffling off an 

awesome prize as well, 

just for purchasing your 

banquet tickets early.   

 We will also have a 

separate early bird raffle 

for those of you who sign 

up for the tournament.    

 

We have already received a lot of 

really great prizes and we are still 

hard at work getting more items 

to put on the raffle table for the 

seminar and the banquet.  We 

will be paying out 5 places this 

year, and they are as follows: 

 

1
st
 Place: Rod and Reel + 

$750 gift card from Fisherman’s 

Landing and $500 cash. 

 

2
nd

 Place: Rod and Reel + 

$500 gift card from Fisherman’s 

Landing and $400 cash 

 

3
rd

 Place: Rod and Reel + 

$250 gift card from Fisherman’s 

Landing and $300 cash 

 

4
th

  Place: $200 cash 

5
th

  Place: $100 cash  

 

A tournament sign up form is 

included in this bulletin, so feel 

free to complete it early! 

  

If you have any questions, please 

don’t hesitate to  

call me at 619-928-7583  

or Norm at 619-988-5186 

 

Dennis 

 

 
 

Raffle Master 

Ellie Duchene 

 

Hello FCM'S, 

  

It was a great time at Red Sail's 

for our June meeting. Good 

turnout, great food and fabulous 

support for our club raffle and 

jewelry raffle.  We had a board 

member, Gabe, who was very 

lucky and won 2 reels and a rod. 

Way to go Gabe for supporting 

our raffle and being the lucky 

winner.  

 

Thank you Rolly for putting 

together another quality raffle 

table and getting us the Red 

Sail's to hold our club meeting. It 

was fun to hear the Bluefin 

stories, makes me want to go 

catch one of them. How fortunate 

that they are so close for us to get 

a chance on a once in a life time 

fish.  

 

Janet will be putting together 

baskets for our 33rd annual Lou 

Duchene Memorial Big Fish 

Tournament, so if you have any 

tackle, baskets or other items that 

you would like to donate, we 

could use them. I am honored 

that Lou's memory continues to 

be with all of us and I am 

eternally grateful. 

  

Hope to see all of you at the July 

raffle table! Until then … Roll 

the Barrel!!! 

Ellie 

 

 

 
Clothing Master 

Rhonda Ito 

 

Hello FCM’s, 

 

With the change of venue and the 

fact that I will not be in 

attendance at the June meeting, 

the board decided that we would 

not sell clothing at this month’s 

meeting.  Don’t worry, I will 

have everything at the July 

meeting ready to go! 

 

Reminder, we do take orders for 

club jackets fully embroidered 

front and back.  The cost is 

$125.00 and only requires a 

$50.00 deposit, and we do 

deliver the following month.   

 

Here’s our current inventory, so 

feel free to review and let me 

know if there is anything you 

would like me to reserve for you 

at our July meeting: 

 

$12.00  Mens T-Shirts  With and  

 Without Pockets 

$25.00  Hooded Sweatshirts  

  Pullover 

$25.00  Hooded Sweatshirts  

 Zipper 

$25.00  Pullover Sweatshirts 

http://www.allendisplay.com/store/pc/viewCat_h.asp?idCategory=629
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$30.00  Mens Polo Shirts 

$10.00  Mens Tank Tops 

$15.00  Mens Long Sleeve Shirts 

$12.00  Ladies T-Shirts in Oval  

  and V-Neck style 

$15.00  Ladies Long Sleeve in  

  Lavender and Gray 

$10.00  Ladies Tank Tops 

$20.00  Ladies Golf Shirts 

$30.00  Ladies Button Down  

  Dress Shirts 

$12.00  Baseball Hats 

$10.00  Beenies 

$35.00  Zippered Sweat Jackets 

 

Till next month, 

 

Rhonda 

619-829-5146 

RhondaIto@icloud.com  

 

 

 
Membership 

Gabriel Segura 

 

Hi everyone, Gabe  

 

Thank you all for your 

membership dues! As of July, the 

membership fee will be dropping 

to $30 for the remainder of the 

2016 calendar year. “No” it 

doesn’t roll over from the time 

you purchase your membership, 

it starts at the beginning of the 

year in January and ends in 

December of the calendar year. 

So, tell your friends, co-workers, 

and neighbors, membership is 

only a twenty and a ten away! It 

is also a great time to join 

because the club is hosting some 

of the best tournaments through 

these summer months- so join 

today! 

 

Remember, club members with 

fully paid memberships earn 

exclusive access to club 

tournaments and events. So keep 

your membership current!  Be on 

the lookout for announcements 

pertaining to early-bird signups 

as the year winds down.   

 

As of July, this is where 

membership stands: we are 213 

members strong! Also, bring a 

guest to our next meeting and 

receive 10 tickets each for the 

evening’s raffle.  I would also 

like to add an incentive for 

signing in at the next meeting! 

You can receive 1 ticket for 

every meeting you sign in and at 

the end of the year, these 

accumulated tickets will be 

entered into the end of the year 

Rod and Reel Combo raffle. This 

exclusive raffle is for members 

only and you must be present at 

the raffle to win. The winning 

ticket will be drawn at the end of 

the year. 

 

Anyone in need of a name 

badge?  If you lost yours, or 

never received one, see me at the 

sign-in table to purchase one.  

They are $5 and will be available 

at the following meeting. 

We will also do the name badge 

raffle at our July meeting, so 

don’t forget to wear your name 

badge!  Everyone with a name 

badge will receive 1 ticket for a 

chance to win 20 free tickets 

towards the evening’s raffle. A 

value of $20s worth of tickets! 

So wear your name badge, it 

pays! 

 

Fishing club members, as you all 

know, public notoriety of our 

club is important for future 

growth. The area that we are 

trying to tap into is Social Media! 

If anyone knows someone who is 

willing to help the club in this 

area, come see me at the sign in 

table for more details. 

Once again, any questions or 

issues with membership, you can 

find me at the sign-in table at 

every meeting, on every first 

Thursday of every month. 

 

Until next time, Get your Fish 

on! 

Gabe Segura 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Support “Our home” during & 

outside of our meetings. Bali Hai 

Restaurant 2230 Shelter Island 

Dr San Diego, CA 92106 
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Support Sea Tow for they 

support us!! 

 

 

 

 

Editor 

Gary Mouritzen 

 
GarysHomeLoans@hotmail.com  

619-571-8787 

 

Hello FCM's, 

 

“If it ain’t broke…” 

Sometimes a motto is good to go 

by (I guess) as I have not been 

able to go fishing on my boat and 

catch some large fish, or to get 

my son, Marco Antonio, on the 

leader board for the Juniors.   

 

I decided to take my boat in to 

make sure everything was 

looking good and fix anything 

that needed fixing.  So I take it in 

and the guy said everything was 

looking great.  I only had to 

change the fuel separator.  Cool!  

So, I take it out with the fishing 

hot spot in sight, punch it to the 

bait barge and the engine alarm 

sounds off!  What?!  I couldn’t 

go past 10 mph.  Back home we 

go.  Come to find out, somebody 

I know went to the same spot I 

was going to and landed 7 out of 

10, with nothing smaller than 60! 

 

So, I take it in to the mechanic 

and almost $300 later, I’m back 

on the water for the new hot 

destination.  Mind you, this trip 

was a Trial Trip to make sure 

everything was in working order 

before fishing the Triple B with 

my son, Marco.  The tuna bite 

was still on, so I found the where 

to go and got excited for finally 

getting into some big fish.  Start 

heading out after buying bait and 

… Alarm!  Same problem!  

What?!!  All I could do was hang 

my head down.  This time I said, 

“let’s troll to the 9 mile to see if 

we can get into something 

(anything!).   

 

1 ½ hours later, we’re there and 

found birds pecking the water.  

Troll through it and found 

ourselves on top of the largest 

bait ball I have ever metered!  It 

went from 10 feet down to 120 

feet deep.  The surface was dark 

gray from all the bait!  Of course 

there were no dark, large red 

meter marks!!  Nothing down 

there to push the bait up.  

 

 Found more birds working, so 

we (slowly) went over there… 

another large bait ball with 

nothing under or around it! 

 

Went out far enough to turn 

around and head back home (2 

hours trip back!!)   

 

Once on the trailer, I leave a 

message for the mechanic, 

stating my unhappiness and that I 

would drop it off on Monday.  

On the way home, the trailer 

blows its bearings!!  Call him 

back to postpone until my trailer 

gets fixed. 

 

Henry’s Trailers came out and 

did some temporary repairs in 

order to get it back out to their 

shop.  I asked to please rush the 

repairs so we could fish the 

tournament, but couldn’t 

guarantee it because they were 

(naturally) very busy.  They did a 

great job with everything they 

did (all the extras that needed to 

be done too.) 

 

So, no Triple B for me… or 

Marco.   I did get the boat back 

on Saturday afternoon – during 

the tournament!  Where were the 

winning fish?  Everywhere I 

planned on hitting! 

 

Leave a message for the 

mechanic to tell him I’m 

bringing it in on Monday.  Hook 

it up to the truck, head on down 

there, un-hitch it and waited for 

him to arrive.  30 minutes later, 

he shows up and tells me he’s too 

busy!  What?!  To me, I should 

be first in line!!  He hasn’t fixed 

whatever it is he broke!  He 

explained (argumentatively) that 

his lot was too full, so he had 

nowhere to put my boat.  So, 

hitch it up and now no fishing for 

the July 4
th

 weekend! 

To be continued…          Gary 

mailto:GarysHomeLoans@hotmail.com




 

3 3 r d  A n n u a l  
L o u  D u c h e n e  M e m o r i a l  

B i g  F i s h  T o u r n a m e n t  
 

OFFICIAL ENTRY FORM 

Seminar:  Thursday August 4th, 7:00P, Bali Hai 
Captain’s Meeting: Friday August 19th, 6:00P – 8:00P 
Tournament: Saturday August 20th, 12:01A to Sunday August 21st, 10:00A 
Banquet: Sunday August 21st, 12:00P 

 
Tournament: $75.00/Angler   
Side Jackpots: $100/boat  (each side pot) □Tuna (best 3 combined) 

 □Yellowtail (best 3 combined) 

 □Halibut, White Sea Bass, Dorado  

    (best 3 combined) 
Team 
Captain: _____________________________  Angler: _____________________________ 
Address: ____________________________   Address: ____________________________ 
____________________________________             ____________________________________ 
email: ______________________________   email: ______________________________ 
Phone #: ____________________________   Phone #: ____________________________ 
T-Shirt Size: XXXL XXL XL L M     T-Shirt Size: XXXL XXL XL L M   
 
Angler: _____________________________   Angler: _____________________________ 
Address: ____________________________   Address: ____________________________ 
____________________________________             ____________________________________ 
email: ______________________________   email: ______________________________ 
Phone #: ____________________________   Phone #: ____________________________ 
T-Shirt Size: XXXL XXL XL L M     T-Shirt Size: XXXL XXL XL L M   
 
Additional Copies of this form may be used for additional anglers.   
Boat Name: ____________________________  Skipper: ____________________________ 
Banquet Tickets:  $20.00 Early Bird $30.00 after Aug 4th     Total Paid: __________________________ 
 

Make checks payable to: San Diego Rod and Reel Club 
Mail forms and checks to: SDRRC, P.O. Box 83296, San Diego, CA 92138 

Checks sent by mail must be received by August 4
th

; otherwise payment must be made at Captain’s Meeting 
The San Diego Rod and Reel club takes no responsibility whatsoever for any personal injury or property damage resulting from conduct, negligent 
or otherwise of its members or guests at club events. The San Diego Rod and Reel Club does not investigate weather or sea conditions, nor the 
possibility of other boating activities when scheduling its events. By affixing your name(s) to this entry form, applicant(s) assume(s) all risk of injury, 
liability, or property damage and agree(s) to hold the San Diego Rod and Reel club harmless should any injury or damage occur. Big Fish 
Tournament Director: Dennis Johnson 619-928-7583 or Vice President Norm Campbell 619-988-5186 

Payment by Credit Card: Type: Visa/MasterCard/American Express/Discover 
Account No.: _____________________________ Expiration: __________ 3 Digit Code on back __________ 

 



PHOTO GALLERY 

       
Me, Gary, scored on a Red Crab “Hookup Baits” (not on my boat!)   Jr. Leo Torres in Texas also    Curt and a nice Rainbow 
                          scores on “Hookup Baits”! 

  

         
       Rick Maxa with two cows at 205 and 225… Nice! Ed Howerton with a local 115 BF     Dennis with a 9.26 Calico!! 

   

Dennis takes the Yellowtail Derby trophy for his 33 lb YT 



SAN DIEGO ROD REEL CLUB 2016 WEIGHT RECEIPT LIST  June 11, 2016

LOCAL SPECIES (Plaques) Lbs. Name (Men's) Lbs. Name (Women's) Lbs. Name (Juniors)

Albacore (Local)

Big Eye Tuna (Local)

Barracuda (Local) 8.18 Daryl White

Bluefin Tuna (Local) 115.4 Ed Howerton

Bonito (Local) 5.1 Rex Finney

Calico Bass 9.26 Dennis Burlason

Rockfish 3.02 Rex Finney 2.9 Rhonda Ito

Dorado (Local)

Halibut (Local) 13.5 Tony Balandres

Lingcod (Local) 4.14 Shelly Cochlin

Wahoo (Local)

Sand Bass 2.5 Daryl White 3.38 Shelly Cochlin

Spotted Bay Bass

Striped Marlin (Local)

White Sea Bass (Local)

Yellowfin Tuna (Local)

Yellowtail (Local) 33 Dennis Burlason

SPECIES +150 Miles (Certificates)

Blue Marlin (+150)

Dorado (+150)

Halibut (+150)

Sailfish (+150)

Wahoo (+150)

Yellowfin Tuna (+150)

Yellowtail (+150)

Albacore (+150)

Barracuda (+150)

Big Eye Tuna (+150)

Bluefin Tuna (+150)

Bonito (+150)

Lingcod (+150)

Mako Shark (+150)

Striped Marlin (+150)

White Sea Bass (+150)

Roosterfish

Honorable mentions:

Billfish Release:

1st Albacore

1st Yellowfin (Local)

1st Yellowtail (Local) 32 Hector Lopez

1st Dorado (Local)

You must submit an offical weight receipt or weigh-in during a club tournament in order to be listed.


